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The Honorable Lucia Guzman 
Chair, Senate Judiciary Committee 
Colorado General Assembly 
200 East Colfax 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Dear Honorable Senator Guzman: 
 
The Youthful Offender System (YOS) has implemented policies and procedures to ensure compliance 
with Prison Rape Elimination Act (PREA) Federal Standard 115.14 which deals with youthful inmates 
who are under the age of 18. This letter is submitted pursuant to C.R.S. Section 17-1-115.7, which reads: 
 

“On or before October 1, 2013, and on or before each October 1 thereafter, the department shall 
report to the judiciary committees of the house of representatives and senate, or any successor 
committees, concerning the implementation of the policies described in subsection (1) of this 
section within the youth offender system described in section 18-1.3-407.5 C.R.S.” 
 

PREA Standard 115.14 is as follows:  
 

(a) A youthful inmate shall not be placed in a housing unit in which the youthful inmate will 
have sight, sound, or physical contact with any adult inmate through use of a shared dayroom 
or other common space, shower area, or sleeping quarters. 

(b) In areas outside of housing units, agencies shall either: 
(1) Maintain sight and sound separation between youthful inmates and adult inmates, or 
(2) Provide direct staff supervision when youthful inmates and adult inmates have sight, 

sound, or physical contact. 

(c) Agencies shall make best efforts to avoid placing youthful inmates in isolation to comply 
with this provision. Absent exigent circumstances, agencies shall not deny youthful inmates 
daily large-muscle exercise and any legally required special education services to comply 
with this provision. Youthful inmates shall also have access to other programs and work 
opportunities to the extent possible. 

 
  



 
 
Following are the steps taken by the Department of Corrections in the past year to ensure compliance 
with PREA Standard 115.14:  
 

1. Implementation Adjustment (IA) 100-40, Prison Rape Elimination Procedure, which was 
implemented on February 8, 2013. This policy was reviewed and updated on April 23, 2013, and 
again on November 8, 2013. The initial policy and current policy are attached. 
 

2. On February 12, 2013, an email was sent to all YOS along with the IA 100-40, Prison Rape 
Elimination Procedure, to inform staff of the new procedures (attached). 
 

3. Mandatory Roll Call training for all YOS staff was conducted in October 2013. All YOS staff 
attended. 
 

4. The YOS PREA Coordinator conducted PREA training to all Department of Human Services 
staff who work within YOS. 

 
5. PREA Refresher Training was conducted during annual YOS Block Training in January and 

February 2014. All YOS staff attended this training (schedule attached). 
 

Thank you for your interest and support of our agency in ensuring the safety of youthful offenders who 
are sentenced to the Department of Corrections. For questions regarding the activities described above, 
please contact Mike Romero, Acting Warden at YOS, at (719) 583-5709 or via email at 
Mike.Romero@state.co.us.  He will be able to answer questions regarding the content of the report or 
refer you to the appropriate personnel if you need additional information. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Rick Raemisch 
Executive Director 
Department of Corrections 
 




















